Minutes

Silver Lake City Council

Regular Meeting

April 17th, 2003

The following publication of the minutes are not official until council approval, the official copy of the minutes may be requested from the City Administration Office at PO Box 347, 308 W. Main St. Silver Lake, MN 55381, 320 327 2412 after May 13th, 2003.

Mayor Bebo opened the regular meeting of the Silver Lake City Council at 6:00 p.m.

Present:
Councilor Miska, Foss, Fogarty, and Kieser

Also present:
Kerry Venier, City Clerk/Treasurer; Eric Klein, Police Chief; Gene Wawrzyniak, Fire Chief; Ray Bandas; Burnett Wawrzyniak; Celeste Zirbes, Hale Township; Gerald Harris, Hale Township; George Eilertson, Northland Securities; Joanne Foust, Municipal Improvements Inc.

Consent Agenda:

1. Approve minutes from the March 27th, 2003 Regular Meeting

2. Approve minutes from the April 3rd, 2003 Regular meeting

3. Payroll
  (#7 & 8)


$18,929.68

A motion was made by Councilor Foss to approve the consent agenda.  Seconded by Councilor Miska.

Vote for:
Unanimous.

Motion carried.

Old Business:

1. Mr. George Eilertson addressed the Council and explained the details of the type of bond that would be used to pay for the senior housing project that is proposed by Prairie Grass LLC.  It was explained that this type of housing bond has a $3 million maximum and is a cumulative bond.  No action was taken on this matter.

2. Ms. Joanne Foust reviewed the process involved in setting up an Economic Development Authority.  Ms. Foust also reviewed the responsibilities and duties that an EDA has under statute and what types of duties and responsibilities a City can grant an EDA.  Ms. Foust estimated that should the City desire to contract for her services in setting up an EDA the cost would be under $1,000.  No action was taken on this matter.

3. Review of the Engineer’s Contract for Phase II of Silver Edge Estates project.
The Council reviewed the terms of the contract.

A motion was made by Councilor Keiser to approve the engineer’s contract for the development of a feasibility report on Phase II of the Silver Edge Estates project.  Seconded by Councilor Fogarty.

Vote for:
Unanimous

Motion carried.

4. Review of the Fire Contract with Hale Township.
Mrs. Celeste Zirbes, Clerk of Hale Township and Mr. Gerald Harris, Hale Township supervisor were present and answered questions from the Council as to why the township decided not to pay the amount requested for fire protection.  Mr. Harris reported that the Township felt that the assessed market value of the Township was too high  and that the township was under the assumption that this was a contribution, much like a donation.  The Council informed Mr. Harris that the assessments had come from the County and the City has no control over how the Township’s market value is determined and that due to the failure of the Township to contribute it’s share that there is a $3,500 short fall and it is possible that the Fire Department will have to make some cuts.  
The City Clerk informed the Council that the services for Fire protection were different than other services that the City provides to the Township in that the City and Township have a contract that runs through 2009.  The Clerk also reported that the contract states that the amount the Township is to pay is to be an agreed upon amount and there is not a clear formula for deciding that amount.  The formula used in the past was based on the Township’s market value.  The Clerk also informed the Council that an addendum could be added to the contract to stipulate a formula for determine the Township’s portion.  The Clerk will continue to work with the Township to resolve this issue in the future.

Department Business:

1. Councilor Foss gave the following MLS report:

a. Profit for the month was $6,070 and for the year it was at $12,281.  The MLS manager is currently working on organizing the schedule for optimum performance.

b. We lost an employee due to attitude and lack of wanting work; Sales are down slightly this year yet profit continues to be up.

c. The Neil Diamond Tribute dinner & concert is lined up for May 31 and tickets will be on sale in the Municipal liquor store and City Hall.

2. Councilor Kieser gave the following Public Safety report:

a. Reported that the City only needed the part-time officer 3 days instead of 4 to cover for Chief during the Chief’s Convention as originally reported.

b. Reported that the Chief will present a proposal to issue administrative offenses for violation of City Ordinances.

c. Reported on upcoming training and reported that the Chief does not plan spending any time at the school unless the Council directs him to do so.

d. Discussed upcoming vacations.

e. Reported that the Fire Department will be conducting a driving class for all the members.

f. Reviewed the ambulance runs for February and reported that the ambulance members attended a driving class and a diabetes overview.

g. Also reported that now with spring here blight is becoming more and more evident and the operation of 4-wheel ATVs are raising concern within town.

h. Reviewed cuts to the Public Safety budgets of $7,525or 5.6%.

3. Councilor Miska gave the following Public Works report:

a. Nothing to report at this time all things are going well

b. Councilor Foss asked that the Council consider prioritizing the public works cuts that were made at the last meeting.  No action was taken.

4. Councilor Fogarty gave the following Community Development report:

a. 1 building permit and 3 General Permits were issued in the last month

b. Special meeting for public improvements on Phase II of the Silver Edge estates project to be held 4/24/03

c. The pool will be inspected by Public works supervisor and City engineer

d. Summer Rec. Cmt will meet on May 8th and as of now the plan is to run the reading program 

e. Discussed sending letters to area businesses to get input from them regarding development in the City

f. Reported that the GSL school committee met and discussed Change management

Discussion was held regarding possible campsites near pool, putting in baby swings in the parks, and graffiti on park equipment.  No action was taken on these issues.

5. Mayor Bebo gave the following Administration report:

a. Deputy Clerk is now working 32 hours/week

b. The project at the old Variety Store has come to a halt

c. Need to form a personnel committee to review and update the personnel manual to reflect the change in the structure of City government due to the elimination of the City Administrator position and addition of the City Clerk.  Mayor felt the committee should be made up of the Mayor, City Clerk, and 1 Councilor.  Would like to see the committee present its recommendation at the 1st meeting in June.

d. Reviewed budget cuts to Clerk’s office, the Council and the Mayor as well as Community Development in the amount of $8,983.00 or 9.8% of those budgets.  The largest cuts being the reduction of the Deputy Clerk’s hours.


A motion was made by Councilor Foss to form a Personnel Committee made up of Mayor Bebo, Kerry Venier, City Clerk, and Councilor Kieser.  Seconded by Councilor Fogarty.

Vote for:
Unanimous

Motion carried

A motion was made by Councilor Foss to extend the meeting past 10 PM. Seconded by Councilor Miska

Vote for:
Unanimous

Motion carried, meeting extended.

6. City Clerk/ Treasurer gave the following report:

a. Reported some of the CD rates available to the City through it’s current depositories and reported that 1st Community bank had the best rate of the two and recommended that the City purchase a 1yr CD through them.  The Council asked the Clerk to look at other banks to try and find a better rate and report back.

b. Reported on the budgets through the first quarter and that the departments are in line with their budgets even with the proposed cuts.   

New Business:

1. Police Chief addressed the Council and recommended that the City adopt an Ordinance that developed certain administrative offenses that would allow the City to cite certain violations as administrative offenses.  Chief presented a resolution and ordinance for the Council’s review. 

2. Police Chief reported that he found a radar unit at the Chief’s convention for $1,500 and would like to purchase it.

A motion was made by Councilor Miska to approve the use of $1,500.00 from the Forfeiture fund for the purchase of a radar unit.  Seconded by Councilor Foss.

Vote for:
Unanimous

Motion carried.

3. Police Chief expressed his frustration with the liaison to the Police Department.  Discussion was held regarding the liaisons role in that it was to be a link between the department and the Council so that the Council was aware of what was happening within the City.  Chief expressed frustration with the liaison wanting to look at the departments schedule and the time sheets.  Councilor Kieser told the Chief that she wanted to check the timesheets to the schedule to see that they were correct.  Chief thought that his attorney told him that the Council as a whole had to ask for his timesheets.  Discussion over what was private and public information was held and the Clerk informed the Council that the information the City keeps on the timesheets was not considered private under state statute.

4. Grant opportunities for the PD were discussed and the Chief will report back on any grant monies that are available to law enforcement.

A motion was made by Councilor Miska to adjourn this Regular Meeting of the Silver Lake City Council.  Seconded by Councilor Foss.
Vote for:
Unanimous
Motion carried; Meeting Adjourned 10:30pm.

_________________________________


Seal of The City:

Bruce Bebo, Mayor

_________________________________

Kerry Venier, City Clerk/Treasurer

